Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

Minutes for March 9, 2009

President Dick Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 pm. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, new member Bob Balough introduced himself.

Sgt. Evan addressed the group. He told us that the Sheriff is planning a second Volunteer thank you on Tuesday, March 31, 2009. The event will take place at the Citrus Springs Community Center at 2 pm. Members will receive more information in the mail.  He also reminded us that we could remain up to date on crime statistics in our area by accessing the Sheriff’s web site.  Drivers can get new IDs at the office in Beverly Hills. Call 743-3484 and ask for Carol.

President Byrnes reminded the group that the minutes are posted on the web site. A motion was made to dispense with the reading of the February minutes. A vote to do so was unanimous.

Donations for the period March 2008 through March 2009 total $1,175. The Sugarmill Woods Civic Association recently presented President Byrnes with a $750 check. Byrnes noted that the Civic Association is the only organization that has consistently supported us.
Treasurer Russ St Jean reported that our opening balance for the month was $1758.26. We received $770 in donations, paid $190.23 and $42.40, bringing the closing balance to $2295.63.

The oil was changed last Wednesday. A new tire replaced a tire that had a nail in it. The next scheduled maintenance is for March 27.

The monthly statistics are as follows:

Total Volunteer Hours:

302

Total Miles Driven:

3,530
Total Fuel (in Dollars)

$431.01

Total Fuel (in Gallons):

215.875

Total Security Checks:

4

Total Construction Sites:

116

Total Utilities Checked:

519

President Byrnes will be Captain until the next election. He praised everyone for filling out paperwork correctly.

President Byrnes asked someone to step forward and assume the position of Vice President. He stated that it is an easy job. The primary responsibility of the VP is to stand in for the President in his absence.

Lew Tippett is the new in-house training officer. The Lieutenants will continue to hold three in-car training sessions for new drivers.

Our scheduled speaker, Wendy Hall, from Pasco-Hernando Hospice did not show up.

Deputy Andy Cox, the new Community Resource Officer for the West Side introduced himself. He told us that vandalism is the biggest crime in Sugarmill Woods now.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday April 13, 2009 at 3 pm at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

